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Pre-Printed Membership Renewal Forms Included in This Issue
Your membership renewals are due on or before March 31st. Included in this
newsletter centerfold is a pre-printed renewal form for your convenience. It
conveys your information on record with CMCS.

The form has a new addition this year. Look for your disclosure consent

status. The form also has provisions to allow you to easily revise your existing

consent status, or file an initial disclosure consent if you have not yet done so.

On the back are more information on disclosure consent and a survey. The

survey gives you an opportunity to convey to the Board what you would like

to see changed, added or discontinued in Club operations.

You can really help the membership and database chairpersons by doing the

following:

* Mark changes and mail it to CMCS with your check now, before you
forget, or lose the pre-printed form. Waiting until the last minute makes it
harder for everyone.

* PLEASE use the pre-printed form. It makes it much easier for membership
chairs to see your markups, and is more accurate. We must have the form
for tracking, even if there are no changes.

Jerry & Judi Harper’s 1996 Corvette Convertible
(Retro Cover from OYM December 1996)

The cover for this issue is retro from the December 1996 On Your
Marque cover, featuring Jerry & Judi Harper’s then new 1996 Corvette
convertible. 1996 was the last year for the C4 series. They took delivery
in late July or early August. The car was still on order when they
joined the club in July 1996. Jerry owns this car today. (Judi passed
away in November, please see the following page.)

This December 1996 cover was the 3rd color cover for OYM. When
color first came about, the club usually did them only for the
December issue cover due to costs.

Cloyd Jackson, the OYM editor of the era, used photoshop extensively
to create composite scenes to backdrop the cover cars. You can bet that
Jerry & Judi did not drive this car in the snow.

Following is the cover write-up from the 1996 issue.

“Jerry and Judi Harper’s Torch Red 1996 LT4 Roadster. The Harpers have had
four other Corvettes, namely, a 72 roadster, a ‘76 coupe, an ‘89 roadster and a
‘91 white roadster. This ‘96 beauty has black leather sports seats, a black soft
top, low tire pressure warning system, Delco/Bose CD sound system, a 6-
speed transmission and the 330 hp at 5800 rpm LT4 engine. Jerry, does
Acceleration Slip Regulation work pretty well in that snow? And how do
you keep warm with the top down.”



Passings - Judi Harper

Jerry & Judi
Harper joined
CMCS in July
1996, having just
bought a new
1996 Torch Red
convertible.

This was their 5th
Corvette.

They have
participated in
many car shows
and other club
events over the
years.

March 24, 1942 - November 29, 2010

Judi passed away at her Burien home after a courageous battle with
cancer. Judi was born in Seattle to Gordon and Mary Jacobson. She
graduated from Queen Anne High School in 1960, and earned her
degree at University of Puget Sound. Judi enjoyed a long career in the
Banking and Mortgage fields, before her retirement in 1992. Judi had
many lifelong friendships, and enjoyed her Barbie Collection and
Miniature Crafting Clubs.

She is dearly missed by her husband and love of her life, Jerry Harper;
her son, Mark Ballard, daughter-in-law Suann Ballard, mother-in-
law, Inez and brother-in-law Don.

Her family would like to express their gratitude to Highline Cancer
Center for the exceptional care she received.

A celebration of Judi’s life will be held at Anthony’s Home Port (Des
Moines) January 15, 2011 from 1 to 4 pm.

In lieu of flowers, friends and family request donations be forwarded
to Highline Cancer Center. www.Highline.MedicalCenter.org



www.Highline.MedicalCenter.org
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by President

w. Al Dager

1993 40th Anniversary

Ho, ho, ho, and a bottle of eggnog!

I would like to wish all of our CMCS members a joyous and
prosperous New Year.

We had a great time at the Christmas banquet on December 12.
Terrific food, great company, and another round of Pirate Bingo
brought to us through the efforts of Bill and Marty Cameron.

Our honored guest that afternoon was Chris Pillings, general
manager of our esteemed sponsor, Lee Johnson Chevrolet. Chris
was just as avaricious as the rest of us when it came to scavenging
bags from others won by getting “Bingo” on their cards.

One bag in particular seemed to be the most desired of the
bunch. It was from Fred Meyers' Jewelry Store. After the dust
settled, Chris ended up with it, only to find that it contained a box of
Stove Top Stuffing.

Sorry, Chris. We don't play no favorites when it comes to games.
But we do thank you for being such a great sport, and your
team at Lee Johnson and the folks at Speedway Chevrolet for being

such great sponsors.

Speaking of no favorites in a game, prior to the festivities a few
of us would sneak peeks at the big screen in the adjacent banquet
room that was airing the Seahawks-49ers game.

Boohoo.

Congratulations to Lorrie Montgomery
who was selected by the Board of Directors to
receive the Frank Olsheski Award for :
outstanding contributions to CMCS during the
past year. Lorrie consistently works behind
the scenes, offering her experience in the
Club to help many officers and committee
chairpersons fulfill their responsibilities. She
has been an unsung hero who has now
received the recognition she deserves.

It's always difficult for the Board to choose
a recipient for this Award. There are many




people who could easily have been chosen, and Lorrie graciously
acknowledged that fact in her acceptance speech.

Congratulations also to Bill and Marty Cameron who have been
selected by the Board of Directors as our January honorees. A
description of their contributions to the Club may be found
elsewhere in this newsletter.

After the Christmas dinner we held our December General
Meeting featuring a presentation by Jane Armstrong who revealed
the meaning of FDF: Flannel, Denim, and Fleece, modeled by Doris
Wagner, Les Wagner, and Mike Armstrong, respectively (not
respectfully; | was wondering why Mike showed up at our dressy
affair in a denim shirt, wrinkled, no less).

That's okay, Mike. We appreciate the sacrifices you and the
others have made to make our upcoming Wet Weekend something
special. We're looking forward to it and the cozy ambience that the
FDF promo suggests.

Wet Weekend is evolving well, thanks to the MANY members
who are stepping forward with ideas, and contributing in various
ways. The planners have some unique events scheduled, one of
which will allow us to show our Corvettes to kids from elementary
through high school when we arrive in Coupeville on Friday
February 21.

If you have not yet made your reservations at the Coupeville
Inn, |1 suggest you do so right away. We expect to have all the
rooms at the main inn filled. There are also some two-bedroom
condos available that can be shared by two couples or whatever.

In this newsletter there is also a registration form for you to fill
out and send to CMCS with your registration fee. Details on Wet
Weekend are also to be found herein.

A reminder that nominations will be opened at our February
general meeting. If you are interested in running for an office, or
wish to nominate someone for an office, that will be your
opportunity to speak up.

Besides elected officers we will need some people to step into
committee chairperson positions. If you've never been involved with
CMCS in either capacity, perhaps now would be a good time to get
your feet wet. It's a great experience working with so many
dedicated members who guide the Club.

The elected office positions open are President; Vice-President;
Secretary; Treasurer; Two-Year Board/Activities Chairman.

We do have some candidates for each of these offices, but it
would be fine if others are interested as well.

The new president will be appointing committee chairpersons,
and it would be great to have a pool of interested candidates from
which to choose.



Your present Board is working hard behind the scenes to
propose some amendments to the Bylaws that should aid the Club
in functioning more smoothly. We've taken a long, hard look at the
Bylaws and have found a number of things that are outdated and/or
lacking considering how the Club has grown and changed over the
past several years. We will be publishing the proposed amendments
in the February and March On Your Marque, and you will have an
opportunity to vote on them, we hope, at the April general Meeting,
or the next meeting when we have a quorum required by the
Bylaws.

That's it for this edition. Thanks for taking the time.

CMCS General Meeting

Saturday January 15th
9:00 am
Factoria Old Country Buffet

Mark@CorvetteMarqueClub.com

Directions To Factoria Old Country Buffet
4022 Factoria Blvd SE Bellevue, WA 98006-6124 (425) 644-5499

From 1-405

Take the COAL CREEK PKWY EXIT 10 toward FACTORIA. 0.1 mi

From Northbound 1-405:Turn RIGHT onto COAL CREEK PKWY SE. 0.4 mi
From Southbound 1-405:Turn LEFT onto COAL CREEK PKWY SE. 0.5 mi
Turn LEFT onto FACTORIA BLVD SE. 0.6 mi

CORVETTE

Specializing in the
Total Package Concept
JMC Cabinets & Interiors

Kitchen & bath cabinets, manufactured in our
facility. Also available: stair systems, interior
& exterior prehung doors, columns, interior

{  trim, mantels, and hardware — all individually

CABINETS & INTERIORS, INC.

Cabin ior Doors  Millwork
ms  Hardware

wrapped, marked, palletized, and...
All on time!

Local delivery available!

Providing the Total Package system to Puget Sound Homes Since 1987

One Call Can Do It All!
ne oo o 3228 McDougall * Everett Washington

(800) 371-0882

Neil and Shari Maddy CMCS members (425) 258-1204
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CMCS Special Recognition - January 2011

Bill & Marty Cameron

The Board, at its August
2010 meeting, decided
that some CMCS
members deserved special
recognition for the extra
efforts they have made on
behalf of the Club. They
have worked, and often
continue to work, in the
background to head up

o ongoing and special
events and activities that we all enjoy. Last month the Board
recognized Oran Petersen.

This month, the Board recognizes Marty & Bill Cameron.
Members since 2003, they jumped right in starting in 2004. Bill
was Club Secretary for two years--2004-06, then Vice President in
2006-07, then Secretary again for 2009-10. So Bill has been a club
Officer for four of his seven years.

Marty jumped right in to help when she started as Membership
Committee Chair in 2006-07, and then went from there to chair
the Charity program from 2008 on. As a part of her Charity
Chairmanship, she manages our annual Toys for Tots, starting
with contacting local schools to find families in need, getting the
demographics of the families and organizing Club Member
shoppers to buy toys and other items for those families.

Marty has efficiently organized our delicious Thanksgiving
party as well for the last four years making sure there is plenty of
Turkey, potatoes, dressing, desserts and all the other yummies
for a truly sumptuous feast. Then for the annual Christmas
banquet, Marty makes sure the banquet room is fully and
suitably decorated to put us all in the holiday spirit, a
responsibility she has done for the last several years. Of course,
all those wonderful holiday table decorations that help add to
the festiveness of the occasion too--many of those have been
hand made by Marty for us all.




And let's not forget the Vettes for Vets rides; Marty rounds up a
burgeoning supply of reading material and other items that find
a welcome home at the Veteran's home in Retsil.

While much of what the Camerons do for CMCS now may be
behind the scenes, wherever there is a need, you are likely to
find one or both Camerons diligently working on our behalf.

Because of all you have both done and continue to do for CMCS,
Bill & Marty, we extend our heartfelt thanks to you for your help
and support of CMCS. You continue to make a huge difference
in CMCS, and represent the best in us all; we really appreciate all
you have done and continue to do for CMCS!

We would also appreciate all of you CMCS members thanking
Marty & Bill for their contributions and be sure to congratulate
them for this special recognition.

Let's all Save the Wave.

o0 150 200 25

257

Lots of CMCS members attended the Christmas Party and General
Meeting held at the Muckleshoot Casino on December 12. 1t was a really
warm and friendly event ... everyone enjoying the festive decorations
the Casino provided as well as the table décor tastefully done by Marty
Cameron and team. The buffet meal was scrumptious, socializing was
superb, and the Pirate Bingo Game added to the glee of the day. Thanks
to Bill & Marty for their efforts in choosing just the right trinkets for
the Pirate Bingo game that everyone enjoyed stealing from each other!
We had a short General meeting which was appreciated. There were no

new members in December Membership is

January Birthdays

[Ernie Fletcher 3 [ Margaret Holly 12| FABULS Bob Newman 24
Virginia Rayner 4 | Midge Moore 13| Cathi Vannice 25
Margaret Barker 5 | Roxanne Diss 14 ] Janice Krein 26
Karen Myers 7 | Jack Goodman 17 ] lIsis Salgado 26
Oran Petersen 8 | Lynetta Showaker 20| Bruce Kelly 29
Jan Cockrum 9 | Joyce Jones 21| Scott Main 29
Susan Armstrong 10




Upcoming Activities

Note: CMCS Event Dates are in Red

January 2011

1/13  CMCS Board Meeting (See page 3 in this newsletter)
1/15  CMCS General Meeting (See page 8 in this newsletter)

February 2011
2/5 CMCS General Meeting
2/25-27 Wet Weekend - 46th Annual.
(See page 12 in this newsletter)
March 2011
3/12  CMCS March General Meeting & St. Patrick’s Day Party
(See page 19 in this newsletter)
April 2011
4/23 MG Club 30th Annual Tulip Rallye. More details to follow.

Coldwell Banker - Teri Lane - Realtor
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If you are not ready to move just yet...
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Wet Weekend - 46th Annual

February 25 through 27, 2011

Coupeville Inn on Whidbey Island
Bed & Breakfast
(800) 247-6162
Pillow-top Mattresses
Breakfast Included

Room Block Released February 1st

See the CMCS Web Site for room/price details:
Events > Flyers and Forms > Wet Weekend - 2011 Coupeville

Caravan to Coupeville
Dinner on your own
Dessert & beverage at the inn

Driving Tour
Dinner at a nearby restaurant

You must pre-register for this event.
Deadline February 15th
See the registration form on the following page
or
Get a full size “relaxed” form on the CMCS Web Site:
Events > Flyers and Forms > Wet Weekend Registration Form

Personalized Magnetic Plaques to all registered by the deadline.

Hosts

Doris and Les Wagner myredvette@gmail.com
Jane and Michael Armstrong seepuget@comcast.net

FDF - Mystery Acronym Revealed
(Fleece Denim Flannel)
In reference to a cozy & comfortable relaxed weekend



http://www.corvettemarqueclub.com/Downloads/634255367775023394.pdf
http://www.corvettemarqueclub.com/Downloads/634278751479758750.pdf
mailto:myredvette@gmail.com
mailto:seepuget@comcast.net

Registration Form - Wet Weekend 2011

CoupeV|IIe WA
February 25-27

We Have You Covered

Fleece, Denim and Flannel will be Your Cover for the
Cozy and Comfy Coupeville Weekend

Pre-Registration Required - Deadline February 15, 2011

Your Wet Weekend 2011 ticket includes the Friday warm-me-up beverages and
dessert, the Saturday tour, and your Saturday night dinner with soup or salad
(includes tax and gratuity).

Please fill out and send this form prior to the February 15th deadline.

Name: Name:

E-mail: Phone:
Saturday Entree Choice(s)
O Blue Cheese Chicken Breast  $25 | O Blue Cheese Chicken Breast ~ $25

U 4-Piece Fish & Chips $25 | U 4-Piece Fish & Chips $25
O 8 oz. Prime Rib $30 | O 8oz. Prime Rib $30
Beverage Not Included No-Host Bar Available

Total $: 0 $25 0 $30 0 $50 O $55 0 $60 (Send form & check to the club address)
CMCS, PO Box 534, Kirkland WA 98083-0534 Attn: Wet Weekend
(To pay by credit card call Treasurer Bob Renner (425) 557-6516 with your information)

Friday Caravan to Coupeville OYes O No
(ferry ride, scenic drive and enroute lunch stop)
Mid morning time and departure location to be announced.
Note: You may also use a land route over Deception Pass if you prefer.

Low clearance Corvettes: Friday Tides: High 10.4 ft. @ 9:43 am Low 0.3 ft. @ 4:55 pm

Coupeville Inn Information

Room Block released on February 1st - Don’t be late!
Coupeville Inn, 200 Coveland St, Coupeville, WA (800) 247-6162
See the CMCS Web Site for room prices and details.
www. corvettemarqueclub.com www.thecoupevilleinn.com

13


www.corvettemarqueclub.com
www.thecoupevilleinn.com

Lee Johnson Chevrolet - Sponsor

Callaway Corvettes in Stock
(888) 214-8613

Service:

Monday - Friday: 7:00 am - 7:00 pm

(888) 254-4824
Parts:
Saturday: 8:00 am - 4:30 pm
Closed Sunday
Tom Mulholland

Monday - Friday: 7:00 am - 5:30 pm
Saturday: 8:00 am - 4:30 pm
Closed Sunday

Service Representative

@y (425 827-0521 888-253-3974
To Redmoid Sal eS :
(Ea;) Monday - Friday: 9:00 am - 9:00 pm Saturday:
Lee Johnson 9:00 am - 7:00 pm

‘é; Sunday: 11:00 am - 6:00 pm

Chris Pillings
11845 NE 85th
Kirkland, WA 98033 Internet Manager
www.leejonnson.com



www.leejohnson.com

Speedway Chevrolet - Proud Sponsor of CMCS
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JOE KNOWS CORVETTES ~

Go to our new Web site to see more details and photos of our cars:
www.JoeKnowsCorvettes.com
Joe Harvey (425) 773-0154

Current New Corvette Inventory - Call For More Details

2011 Grand Sport Roadster Triple Black Auto
2011 Corvette Roadster Triple Black Auto
2011 Corvette Coupe Crystal Red on Black Auto
2011 Grand Sport Coupe Cyber Gray Auto
2010 Grand Sport Coupe Cyber Gray on Black Auto

Zero Percent financing for 72 months on all New 2010 Corvettes (or $3000 rebate)

Current Certified Pre-owned Corvettes - Call For More Details

Year/Model Corvette Miles Color Trans. Price
2008 z206 14k Black on Black 6 Spd $51,980
2008 Roadster Black on Cashmere Auto $37,950
2006 Roadster 9k Velocity Yellow 6 Spd $37,980
2006 Coupe Black on Black 6 Spd w Z51 $32,980
1998 Coupe Nassau Blue on Gray $14,980

Contact Joe Harvey for any of your vehicle needs (425) 773-0154
joe@joeknowscorvettes@comcast.net
1-877-71-SPEED 16957 West Main Street, Monroe WA


mailto:joeknowscorvettes@comcast.net
www.JoeKnowsCorvettes.com

“A” Team Home Inspection, Inc.

Over 5000 satisfied homeowners since 1995

« Now inspecting GREEN.
« Healthy Home Inspections.

= Environmental Neighborhood Report, Locates leaking oil
tanks, clandestine drug labs, landfills.

= Is your ventilation & insulation adequate?*.

= Is your home wasting energy?

. 5%
Give us
ur confidence a‘:d
| earn the oth®

95%0!

Paul A. Luczyk ASHI Certified Building Consultant Ofv?,’g,\
We inspect all types of Houses.

(425) 290-9964 | www.ateam-inspection.com _

FARMERS

David Ormerod - CMCS Member
Insurance and Financial Services Agent
20315-19th Ave NE, Shoreline, WA 98155
206-422-2264

Registered Representative

Farmers Financial Solutions, LLC

30801 Agoura Rd, Agoura Hills, CA 91301
(818) 584-0200 Member FINRA & SIPC



www.ateam-inspection.com

Corvette High Performance Swap Meet

37th Annual
Feb. 12/13, 2011
Puyallup Fairgrounds
(360) 786-8844
In conjunction with the:

Next Generation Automotive Exhibition

For the youngsters under 40
Saturday February 12th Only

Valve Cover Races Sponsored by CMCS
3rd annual valve cover races at the Next Generation Event.
CMCS supplies the track and

runs this event. CORVETTE
Tune up your racer and get ready

to roll (downtrack)

(Kids over age 40 are also
welcome at the race) cLus

We will be using the scheduling SEATTLE
software again this year.

Go to the following site to see
highlights of the 2010 race:
http://www.allprosoftware.net/CorvetteMargueClubSeattle/aptsnews.htm
To pre-register your racer, contact Mike Roylance:
mikeroylance@comcast.net
We need your help to run and participate in the event
Contact: Gary Main to volunteer or get info:
Gary@corvettemarqueclub.com
For racer details & rules go to the CMCS Web Site: Events > Flyers
and Forms: Valve Cover Races at the Corvette HP Swap Meet



http://www.corvettemarqueclub.com/Downloads/634286449406579457.pdf
http://www.allprosoftware.net/CorvetteMarqueClubSeattle/aptsnews.htm
mailto:mikeroylance@comcast.net
mailto:Gary@corvettemarqueclub.com
http://www.corvettemarqueclub.com/Downloads/634286449406579457.pdf

CMCS General Meeting Minutes

December 12, 2010
Muckleshoot Casino - Auburn
By Mary Stanfield
The meeting was called to order at 3:24 pm by our
President, Al Dager.
Secretary: Mary Stanfield asked if there were any additions or corrections to

the published minutes of our last meeting. There were no changes and the
minutes were approved as published.

Treasurer: Bob Renner reported on the club finances. We are on track with a
successful year. The budget has been met. Bob suggested the members
continue to invite other Corvette owners to join the club.

Club radios are available for our cost - $204.
Membership Chairman: Jean Dager - we have 258 members.

Activities Chairman: Mark VerMurlen - Save these dates for our next general

meetings:

¢ January 15, 9 am, Old Country Buffet in Factoria

¢ February 5

* March 12 - dinner & officer installation at Shawn O'Donnell's American
Grill & Irish Pub in Everett.

Nominations: we have nominees for:

President - Steve Yabroff CORVETTE

Vice President - Terry Myers

Secretary - Tim Quenzer

Treasurer - Lyal Schlotterbeck

cLuB

2-yr. board member - Oran Petersen SEATTLE

Charity: Marty Cameron - The

Thanksgiving auction was a success. Money

from this is stored for next year's charities. CMCS has sponsored two
Redmond families with Christmas gifts. A Toys for Tots delivery was also
made.

Al recognized Oran Petersen, our December Honoree, with many thanks for
his work for the club. In addition to many, many contributions to CMCS,
Oran has published On Your Marque since 2003.

Membership Dues: The rationale for past dues “per household” was
reviewed. Last year the Club voted to increase the dues for single members to
the same as that for couples based on the idea that it costs as much to provide
services for any household regardless of the number of members. At that
time, our insurance carrier charged us per household. That has changed, and
now we are charged per person.



The Board of Directors decided at our November meeting, that dues should
not be based an anything other than the benefits of membership in general.

It was therefore recommended that 2011 dues be $50 per couple and $45 for
single members. Discussion was asked for. There were no comments or
suggestions. A motion was made and seconded and passed to accept this
proposal.

Al announced that the recipient of this year's Frank Olsheski Award is Lorrie
Montgomery. Thank you, Lorrie for your outstanding contribution to the
success of the Club.

Parades: Jim McDonnell thanked members for this year’s help with the
increased need for Seafair parades. He will be looking for convertibles for
future parades.

The 50/50 raffle brought in $96 for our scholarship and $96 for the winner,
John Henderson.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:50 pm. CMCS Secretary, Mary Stanfield

CMCS March General Meeting & St. Patrick’s Day Party

Saturday March 12th 6:00 pm CoRVETTE
Shawn O'Donnell's American Grill & Irish Pub A &

MARQUER
This is the Officer Installation & Awards Meeting $ i
$22 per Person - Pay at the Door SEATTLE

Pull out your favorite green attire and celebrate

Happy»StiPatrickSday

the installation of your new board at an old fashioned St.
Patrick"s Party! Attire: Green and Casual!

The fun begins at 6 pm with cocktails, then a truly Irish dinner with
corned beef and cabbage, chicken breast, garlic mashed potatoes,
2 green salads & soda.

$22 dollars per person payable to CMCS at the event.

Includes tax & Gratuity. Make checks to CMCS.

Please RSVP to Mark@corvettemarqueclub.com for a head count.

Directions To Shawn O'Donnell's
122 128th Street SE
Everett, WA 98208
(425) 338-5700

From 1-5, take Exit 186 (128TH ST SW/WA-96 E)
From Northbound I-5, turn right onto 128TH ST SE/WA-96
From Southbound 1-5, turn /eft onto 128TH ST SE/WA-96
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Charity - Christmas Event Report

Eleven corvettes (6 Red) and 20 Santa
volunteers showed up Saturday morning
December 11th to deliver gifts to 2
families and Toys for Tots.

The kids were older this year, so Santa
didn"t actually deliver the gifts; just his
elves: Mary and Frank Stanfield, Doris
= and Les Wagner, Dennis and Lorrie

. . Montgomery, Gary and Kayla Main, Butch
and Carol Feveryear Mona Cox, Jan Harris, Ken and Joyce
Jones, Steve and Jean Yabroff, Bill and Marty Cameron and
Ken and Jean Fiorentino.

The first family was so overwhelmed they pretty much
stayed outside on the sidewalk picking their favorite color
of Corvette. The second family wanted to know if we
“rented” the Corvettes for delivery. Also, while delivering
the gifts to this family a male teenager heard the
commotion, came down the hall wearing only a towel, saw
strangers and did a quick retreat. Guess he wasn"t
expecting Santa so early in the morning (11:30 am).

A great lunch was enjoyed by all at Coho's Restaurant.

Thank you to all CMCS members and the for your support at
the Thanksgiving Buffet/Dee Ann Esping Charity Auction
which made this all possible.

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to all of these
wonderful elves for a job well done in putting a smile and
making Christmas wishes come true.




The Redmond Fire Department accepted our Toys for Tots
delivery on behalf of the Marines. They positioned the fire
truck so that a firefighter could get on top of the truck to take
the picture below left.

Two families were recipients of the CMCS Dee Esping Christmas
Charity this year, in addition to a CMCS donation to Toys for
Tots.




Laps From the Past or “Marque in Time”

A CMCS history feature by Ben Benninghoff

40 LAPS AGO: January '71. The monthly meeting
was held at Competition Development with a tour
of the facilities. Guests and Competition personnel
were introduced. The annual Wet Weekend was
pushed back a week until the 20th & 21st of
February. The Lake Cushman tour has been
postponed until later as they are closed for the
winter. Ron McDuffie discussed the awards
banquet for WWSCC. At the second voting
Maureen Swanson was voted in as President. There was an autocross
the following Tuesday. The Board agreed to refund half the entry fee
for the past rally, up to $5 for those applying for a refund. The election
process was explained to those in attendance. The nominating
committee was formed to record those wishing their names to be
placed in the next election. Bob Redwing promoted the buying of gold
cards for the SIR races and activities. The votes were recorded of the
motion to accept Westlake Chevrolet to become our new sponsor and
were unanimous in approving such. Mike Maramoto from Westlake
talked a little about showing our club cards when buying parts and
what to do if warranty work was done.

30 LAPS AGO: January '81. President Bruce Kelly gets the monthly
meeting started following a brunch held at the Flame restaurant in
Kirkland. WWSCC 1st event will be the Weather-or-Not by South
Sound Race & Rallye, see Wendy for the coming year's schedule.
NWACC notes rule change meeting on January 31st at Chehalis.
Membership notes accepting Tom Nothom from Hawaii as the newest
club member, bring the total to 96. An impromptu tour to Frank &
Judy Diss's following the meetings was scheduled. The All Corvette
Drag Meet is scheduled for August 23rd. John Sinnar will check with
Children's Orthopedic Hospital to see if any of our money can go
towards a specific disease, such as SIDS or Spina Bifida. A motion was
made and passed to allow the Board in making decisions as to what
charity to choose at the next Board Meeting to become involved with;
following the report from Joan. Some things for the membership to
think on; entry fee to the track, pit passes, Corvette parking, cash
prizes, fire control, event patches, t-shirts, logo, etc. Len Hodges is in
charge of the event and all are urged to provide input, suggestions to
him. Ernie Kahler asked if anything had been done to organize a
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nomination committee; to which he was promptly nominated to Chair
such (that will teach him to ask questions!-ben). Cece Nelson notes she
would be please to run for VP again, while Joyce Bear will do
Treasurer again if the membership so votes.

20 LAPS AGO: January '91. President Cloyd Jackson conducts the
monthly meeting at the home of Bob & Valerie Johansen that hosted a
“Soup's On” menu prior to the meeting. Quarters were provided to
attendees to practice up on their “31” card skills in preparation for the
upcoming Wet Weekend outing to the Best Western Sequim Bay
Lodge; they didn't want to hear all the crying for lack of practice when
they take all your money. A reminder that at the December meeting
the club agreed to keep the annual dues at their current level.
Membership notes Joel Moody being voted into full membership to
bring the total to 108; Dee Esping has the current membership list.
There was a Cross Country skiing outing scheduled weather
permitting that was the highlight of activities for the month. John
reminded all of the “What to do with a Vette in the Winter” contest,
with the results to be announced later. The Constitution is in the
process of being updated; John Thomas is working very hard on this.
Northwest Harvest sent a receipt and a thank you note for our club
donations at Christmas. Our 1991 filing fee needs to be in to the State
by March 1, 1991 with a check for $5. Cloyd & Barbara Jackson brought
pictures of the Christmas Party. The position of club Historian needs to
be filled; been without one for some time. NCRS has a number of
meetings coming up, and, NWACC insurance will be $5.28 per family
unit. CMCS has volunteered for the year end banquet; the next
meeting will be during the Puyallup Swap Meet on February 9th. The
majority of the January On Your Marque newsletter was dedicated to
listing the Board Officers and Chairpersons of the club's committees
from the club's inception in 1963 to present; 1990.

10 LAPS AGO: January '01. Bill & Laurie Preston's 1966 Ermine White
coupe, 327 CI 360 HP 4-speed is featured on the newsletter's cover.
President Jan Cockrum starts the monthly meeting prior to the tour of
Hydroplanes Unlimited, home of the Miss Budweiser in Tukwila.
Loren Sawyer, club member and member of the pit crew, acted as host
for the tour. A number of new members were voted into full
membership at the meeting; Wayne Borrmann & Brenda Witham, Bob
& Naomi Thomas, Don & Marcia Hardesty, Wayne Kanaby, John &
LaVonne Bellinger, and, Greg Lether & Yvonne, bringing the
membership total to 244. The Adopt-A-Highway chairperson
announced that our section of I-5 around Shoreline needs attention but



has not scheduled a date for clean up yet. The Raffle Quilt was shown
at the meeting but no tickets were sold. Newsletter editor Cloyd
Jackson notes the time to update and publish the club's Membership
Directory. A CMCS Golf Tournament has been scheduled for June 3rd.
A SIR School Daze Steering committee session was held for all those
interested in becoming involved with the planning and support for the
success of this club event. Pictures of the recent Christmas Party by
Gary Main were included in the newsletter, as well as pictures from
the Santa Visits Adopted Families outing. The story of the CMCS
Frank Olsheski Award was published listing all the winners back to
1984 to 2000, the most recent awarded conjointly to Gary & Kayla
Main.

5 LAPS AGOQ: January '06. Gene Kinnunen's 2005 C6 Velocity Yellow
Convertible is featured on the newsletter's cover. President Rick
Milsow gets the monthly meeting started after pizza is consumed at
the Alfy's Pizza in Lynnwood. Newest members voted in were;
Michael & Jane Armstrong, Yumi & Ed Johnson, Craig Turi, and, Pat &
Danny Rice, bringing the total to 317. Jan & Marlow Krein brought a
notebook with thank you's that the club had received from many of the
recipients of the gift cards the club sent to New Orleans for the relief
efforts after Hurricane Katrina. The new members were made aware of
the club radios we use at club functions and touring for
communications. VP Kayla Main put out a request for members
considering running for a Board position to let her know so the names
can be placed on the ballet. Newsletter highlights; National Corvette
Museum 9th annual C5/C6 Birthday Bash to be held April 20-22,
Christmas Party Reception & Organizers recognize Marty Cameron,
Judy & Kevin Jewell for their part in organizing the event, Frank
Olsheski Award presented to Kevin Jewell, Christmas Charity and the
Santa Caravan that saw several Santa wardrobe malfunctions but all
the families and kids had a wonderful time, the Z06 was named Top
Spin Of The Year by MHP Magazine, a Valve Cover story by Gary
Main noting all the details of track rules and specifications, and a
message from Dennis Montgomery on the SIS 2006 Seattle in
September 3 day event noting highlights for each day and what to
expect. Ben ... more laps to come...



National Corvette Museum News
http://www.corvettemuseum.com

by Vince Perriello

Your Collection on Display

Do you have a collection you think would be a good display for the
National Corvette Museum? Whether it may be belt buckles, cigarette
lighters, knives, decanters, Corvette promotional materials or a
combination of Corvette memorabilia, if you would like to loan the
collection to the museum for a year for display we would like to hear
from you... Contact Betty Hardison at 270-467-8841 or
betty@corvettemuseum.org.

Upcoming 2011 Events (Schedule At A Glance):

February 26-March 5, 2011 NCM Hawaiian Cruise
See http://www.ncmcruz.com

April 28-30, 2011 C5/C6 Bash
See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/c5_bash/info.shtml

May 12-14, 2011 C4/ZR-1 Gathering

See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/gathering/info.shtml
May 26-28, 2011 Corvette Forum Cruise-In

See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/forum/info.shtml

June 6-15, 2011 NCM LeMans Tour
See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/lemans/info.shtml

June 27-28, 2011 VIR HPDE

See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/HPDE/virinfo.shtml

September 1-3, 2011 NCM Anniversary Celebration/Hall of Fame

See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/celebration/info.shtml

September 15-17, 2011 Z06 Fest
See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/Z06/info.shtml

September 24-October 1, 2011 R8C/Xperience Reunion
See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/r8c/info.shtml

November 3-5, 2011 Vets ‘n Vettes
See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/vetsnvettes/info.shtml
2011 Corvette Hall of Fame Inductees Announced

The National Corvette Museum is pleased to announce the 2011
Corvette Hall of Fame Inductees. Each year individuals are selected in
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the areas of GM/Chevrolet, Enthusiast and Racing... and this year we
have three outstanding examples of these areas.

Ron Fellows - Racing

Ron's impressive skill as a driver for the Corvette Racing Team has
earned him the respect of Corvette fans everywhere. His 27 wins, three
ALMS championships and two wins at the 24 Hours of Le Mans, along
with his unprecedented four consecutive “Most Popular Driver”
awards from ALMS fans, testify to his track record of success.
Although he has not raced for the factory team since 2008, he remains
one of the most recognizable, respected and popular personalities to
ever represent Corvette's racing heritage. As evidence of his enormous
popularity, GM paid tribute to Ron by creating the “Ron Fellows
ALMS GT1 Champion Corvette Z06” in 2007.

Clare “Mac” MacKichan - GM

Mac was instrumental to the design and success of all Chevrolets in
the mid-twentieth century. In his position as Chief Designer of the
Chevrolet Studio, General Motors Design Staff, he was directly
responsible for the design of all of the Corvettes from number one,
through the 1950s and early 1960s. It was under his guidance that the
1954 Waldorf Show Corvettes were designed. In addition to his
position as Chief Designer for Chevrolet, Mac also served as Director
of Design for GM's Adam Opel AG in Germany, and later as Executive
in Charge of Advanced Design and Engineering for Design Staff.
While he didn't always work on the Corvette brand, he continued to
own one and participate in many Corvette activities - appearing and
speaking at car shows and events all over the country.

Ray Quinlan - Enthusiast

It's fair to say the Museum might not be where it is today without the
support of NCM Lifetime Member No. 001, Ray Quinlan. When the
idea of a Corvette Library & Archives first came about, it was Ray who
came forward and said he would donate his 1953 Corvette if the plans
would incorporate a Museum... a place to house not only historical
documents but also artifacts and cars. Memberships were the sole
means of raising money in the early days, and Ray was right there,
joining at the beginning. While Ray owned a number of collectible
cars, Corvettes were his passion. He was a member of the Corvette
Club of Illinois and active with the National Council of Corvette Clubs
and National Corvette Restorers Society. Today, every visitor passing
through the halls of the Museum hears the story of Ray and how his
donation started the Museum.
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Thank You (In alphabetical order) to Michael & Jane Armstrong, Ben Benninghoff,
Bill & Marty Cameron, Al & Jean Dager, Jerry Harper, Gary Main, Mary Stanfield,
Vince Perriello, Mark & Cheri VerMurlen, Les & Doris Wagner and Steve Yabroff for
their OYM contributions.

And an extra special THANKS to our sponsors

Lee Johnson Chevrolet
Speedway Chevrolet

Advertising Rates (Classified and Commercial)

Classified advertising must be Corvette related.
Commercial advertising must either be Corvette related or must be associated with the
business/professional activities of a Club member or Club sponsor.

Personal item, non-commercial ads, up to 1/4 page, are free to members for a
maximum of 3 months. Over 1/4 page is one-half of the rate for non-members
published below. The 4th and subsequent months are at the full non-member rates
published below. The fees must be paid in advance to the Club Treasurer.

Non-member personal item advertising, or member commercial rates

¢ Up to 1/4 page $5.00 per issue

¢ 1/2 page $10.00 per issue

¢ Full page $18.00 per issue

Non-member/non-sponsor commercial Corvette related advertising rates are:
e Up to 1/4 page $10.00 per issue

* 1/2 page $20.00 per issue

¢ Full page $40.00 per issue

All material must be received by the editor on or before the 15th of the month preceding the
upcoming issue. The CMCS Executive Board reserves the right to limit advertising quantity
and content. Please send advertising by e-mail if possible. If necessary, send by USPS to the
Club address shown above. Photo prints will not be returned.

Attention: Oran Petersen, CMCS Newsletter Editor
Oran@CorvetteMargueClub.com

Subscription Rates

Subscription to On Your Marque is free to members.

The CMCS Board has established that a subscription rate to On Your Marque for
non-members is $28 for 12 issues. Prepayment is required

Contributions and Donations to CMCS are not deductible under IRS tax rules.

CMCS operates as a non-profit organization under an IRS 501(c)(7) (Social Club) exemption.
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